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PANTHER POST

Ben Wopat - Principal Amanda Beld - Associate 

Early Release 
Dates

Wednesdays 

Release at 12:20 
Buses leave at 12:30

February 5
May 7

Happy Holidays from all of us 
at West Salem Middle School!

Dear Families, 

The holiday season is upon us, and our students are continuing to learn and grow as we 
make our way towards winter break. The monthly newsletter is one of the ways in 
which we communicate the efforts in developing WSMS students both academically 
and emotionally through our instructional and homeroom programming. As such, I 
would like to draw your attention to a yearly tradition that highlights a part of our 
district mission statement: To Serve With Passion. 

In December, we focus on the spirit of giving and service with an annual Christmas 
Basket Food Drive. We hold this drive in conjunction with the West Salem Lions Club. 
Last year, we provided over 70 holiday food baskets to families and senior citizens in 
the West Salem area. We will continue this proud tradition of community service this 
year. Look for more details within the “Counselors’ Corner” section of the newsletter. 

We will have no school December 21 - January 1. School resumes on January 2. Our 1st 
trimester ended on November 26. Speaking of report cards…. recently, School Report 
Cards were released throughout the state. We are proud to report that WSMS once 
again holds a distinction of “Exceeds Expectations.” Congratulations to our students, 
staff and community for this great accomplishment. 

On behalf of our staff, we hope you have a great winter break with your children, 
family and friends. We look forward to continuing to work together as a team with 
you to provide your child with the best educational experience here at West Salem 
Middle School. There is no greater gift than to have a positive impact on a child’s life. 
This holiday season, I’m reminded how fortunate we all are with the opportunity to 
share in this gift. 

At WSMS, It’s a Wonderful Life! 

Ben Wopat 

WSMS Principal 

www.twitter.com/coachwopat
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Calendar of Events-Athletics 
6th, 7th and 8th Grade Athletics - Please click on link below to see game/meet dates 
and times:

https://www.wsalem.k12.wi.us/content/schools/middle-school/activities/athletics

Calendar of Events-School 

December 10 6:00 p.m. 7th Grade Choir Concert
December 10 7:30 p.m. 8th Grade Band Concert
December 20 LAST DAY OF SCHOOL BEFORE WINTER BREAK
December 21 - January 1 NO SCHOOL - WINTER BREAK
January 2 FIRST DAY BACK FROM WINTER BREAK
January 8-11 Grade 7 - Trees for Tomorrow
January 14 7:00 p.m. Grade 6 - Band and Choir Concert

https://www.wsalem.k12.wi.us/content/schools/middle-school/activities/athletics
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￼  
WSMS Band & Choir Holiday Concerts  

Tuesday, December 10 
Marie W. Heider Center for the Arts  

6:00 p.m. - 7th Grade Choir 
(full uniform, report at 5:30 p.m. at the high school music rooms)  

7:30 - 8th Grade Band  
(full uniform, report at 7:00 p.m. at the high school music rooms)  

Come join our young musicians for a fun evening of music, with a 
touch of holiday cheer!  
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Counselors’ Corner 
Ms. Becker - Mr. Lang 

￼

￼

Happy December!

 With a focus on gratitude and giving we will be spreading kindness to our community for 
the month of December. Once again, the middle school will join forces with the West Salem 
Lions Club to put together food baskets for local families. We will collect non-perishable 
items at school, and members of the Lions Club will deliver them to area families in need. 
What may seem to be a small gesture of giving certainly goes a long way for the people on 
the receiving end! Last year, we put together over 70 boxes. This year is proving to be a 
challenging time for many families so we are hoping to rise to this challenge and be just as 
successful.
Please consider donating some of the suggested non perishable items. We will kick off this 
event on Monday, December 2nd,  and run it through Wednesday, December 18th. Members 
of our local Lions Club will pick up the baskets on Friday, December 20th. The Lions Club 
will add additional items such as fruit and vegetables and a Hansen’s voucher and deliver 
them before Christmas. Please see “Christmas Basket” below for a list of suggested items. 
Items will be collected during Homeroom times, so please feel free to send an item or two 
to school with your student. Thank you in advance for your generosity, kindness, and 
support. We hope to make this year’s collection better than ever! 

 ~Ms. Becker & Ms. Broughton

Christmas  Baskets 
We are asking each homeroom to fill a box (or two!) with UNEXPIRED, non-perishable 
items, including the following:

Cans of fruit Canned juices Brownie/cake mixes
Cans of vegetables Peanut butter & jellies Spaghetti sauce and noodles
Cans of soup Macaroni and Cheese Oatmeal/cereal
Meat/Tuna Helpers Cans of tuna or chicken Sugar
Box potatoes Flour Stuffing
Crackers Kleenex/Facial Tissue Toilet paper
Paper towels Napkins Other?
Plastic silverware Dish soap

We will collect these items in homeroom from December 2 – 18.  We hope that all WSMS 
students will be able to experience the joy of giving at this time of year!

Thank you.
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Each month, teachers send nominations for Student of the Month.  November’s 
focus was ACT RESPECTFULLY/POSITIVE COLLABORATION.  Below is a list 
of three students from each grade level that were chosen because they embody 
November’s focus.  Mr. Wopat and Ms. Beld notified parents of this accomplishment 
and met with the students on November 26th for individual and group photos. 

Grade 5 
Brady Katona 

Roxanna Johnson 
Shelbie Pronschinske 

Grade 6 
Audrey Steinborn 
Brandt Tomfohrde 

Caden Waters 

Grade 7 
Ellie Berra 

Owen Draxler 
Camden Fosbinder 

Grade 8 
Kesler Korish 
Ethan Reetz 

Michael “Ike” Shea 

CONGRATULATIONS for making a difference in lives of others!   
We appreciate YOU!

STUDENT OF THE MONTH
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“Meet Us in the Middle”
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Grade 6 - continued
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Grade 6 - continued
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Grade 7 - continued
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“Meet Us in the Middle”
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“Meet Us in the Middle”
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“Meet Us in the Middle”
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8th grade Spanish We finished up on our 2nd story - La vaca y el mono, and now we will work on our 3rd 
story - El libro perdido.  I plan to have this done by the end of the month.  This is also a good time to 
brush up on our Christmas vocabulary and possibly even sing some Christmas carols in Spanish.

7th grade Spanish We finished our 2nd story - La vaca y el mono, and now we can begin our 3rd story El 
libro perdido. I plan to have this done some time in January.  As with the 8th grade group, we will also be 
practicing our Christmas vocabulary and hopefully sing some Christmas songs in Spanish.

5th grade Panther Time We will begin our rotation working on our greetings and farewells, we will be 
working on Christmas vocabulary.

6th grade Panther Time We will begin our rotation working on days of the week and months of the 
year, we will be working on Christmas vocabulary.

7th & 8th grade Panther Time In World Culture, we will begin our rotation learning about Western 
Europe covering various topics including traditions & beliefs, along with cuisine, history, travel tips, 
clothing, holidays, retirement, music, art, and current events.

Las Posadas is a Mexican Christmas tradition that celebrates the journey of Mary and Joseph from 
Nazareth to Bethlehem.  The celebration takes place over nine nights, from December 16 to December 
24, and is marked by a variety of activities.

• Procession - each night, a child dressed as an angel leads a procession through the streets, calling out 
“piden posada” (asking for lodging).  The host and group respond from inside, and the participants are 
typically refused lodging.

• Piñatas - a traditional star-shaped piñata is broken, often filled with fruit and sweets.  The seven peaks 
of the piñata represent the seven deadly sins.

• Singing - the traditional song “Los Posada” is sung, along with Christmas carols called “villancicos”.

• Food and drink - traditional foods like tamales, bunuelos, and atole are eaten, along with drinks like 
ponche and cafe de olla.

• Mass - sometimes the procession ends at the local church, where mass is held.
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Ms. Nimm - General Music/Choir/Soundscapes/African Drumming

Small Choir 6 students have begun reading music on the staff and playing recorders. 
They also began a big project called "The Soundtrack of My Life". They will be picking 
their favorite songs that match various moods as well as pinpointing specific moments 
in songs that make them awesome.

Soundscapes has been researching for their music magazine articles. Each student 
picked a music topic that interests them, and has been using a variety of research 
materials to gather their information. 

African Drumming has completed a variety of GarageBand projects that use smart 
instruments and live loops. The projects have them creating their own rock band 
sounds, a Chinese Lullaby, and a song that represents the general vibe of their current 
favorite playlist.

Choir 6 added a new note to their sight-singing - Sol. They also added a new place to 
put Do - on the G line. They will continue working on these new concepts at every 
rehearsal. Students have also been rehearsing songs for their January concert. They 
have a variety of songs in their folders and will get to pick their favorites for the 
concert.

Students in Choirs 7 and 8 have been focusing on preparing for their concerts on 
Tuesday, December 10. They have a variety of songs to share with you that range from 
two to three part harmony in both groups! For the concerts: Choir 7 has a report time 
of 5:30pm, and a performance time of 6pm. Choir 8 has a report time of 7pm and a 
performance time of 7:30pm. Students should wear their music polo shirt, black pants, 
black socks, and black shoes. 

Music - Nimm/Healthy Living

Healthy Living - Mr. Brewer, Mrs. Olson, Mr. Reader, Ms. Serres

Colder weather is upon us! We have been transitioning indoors and switching over 
from invasion games to net/wall games. As we have moved inside, we would like to 
encourage students to have a clean pair of shoes to wear inside for Healthy Living 
classes. We will be mixing in more of our health-based lessons now that we are inside. 
We will also be reminding our students to get outside and enjoy the cooler weather so 
they can continue to be physically active!  
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